
RALC Report October 2021 

 

Completed Potholes and Small Patching Works : 

We have completed 1,050 carriageway pothole repairs between 01 July and 30 September in 

Rother, Bexhill, St Leonards and Hastings. 

The spray patcher is continuing to carry out works across the County, since our last meeting 
they have carried out 22 days of works across Rother in the parishes of Icklesham, 
Northiam, Seddlescombe, Ticehurst and Westfield.  Details of completed and up coming 
works can be seen on the East Sussex Highways website 
https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes/spray-patching 

We have also carried out small carriageway patching works at 14 sites in the towns and 
parishes in Rother, including Battle, Ninfield, Bodiam, Peasmarsh, Cock Marling, Rye Foreign, 
Brede, Salehurst, Camber, Dallington and Cripps Corner these were identified by your local 
Highway Stewards. 

We monitor our repair standards through our own supervisor audits, as well as being 
audited by the ESCC Highway Team and joint audits to ensure our repairs meet the required 
standards. 

Upcoming Works: 

Our Preservation Programme of works has started across the county and includes roads in 

the Rother district.  This preservation process involves spraying the road surface with a 

preservative treatment which contains gilsonite resin, a natural bitumen which seals and 

strengthens the road surface. The treatment stops further deterioration of the road surface 

and helps avoid the need for additional repairs for up to five years. 

You can find details of all the planned upcoming works on the East Sussex Highways 

website, this includes carriageway, footway, structures, street lighting and drainage works. 

Click this link https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes and from this page 

you can access our fortnightly lookahead - this details the type of work being carried out 

and estimated delivery time.  There is also a link to our interactive roadworks map as well as 

details of our completed schemes. 

You can access our planned works programme for 2021/22 here. Please note that these 

dates may change, please check back regularly for any updates.  

Please note – The sites listed on the website have been identified through our asset 

Management Approach for maintenance for the year 2021/22 Highways Capital Works 

Budget.  This list has been compiled from condition data and surveys and are based on the 

available budget for 2021/22 using estimated costs.  As each site is investigated and 

priced more accurately this may lead to changes in cost, priority and viability. 

 

https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes/spray-patching
https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes
https://www.eastsussexhighways.com/highway-schemes/works-programme


Steward Information and Team Changes 

The Stewards and maintenance teams are on the Network completing inspections, repairs 
and responding to customer reports.  Site meetings continue to take place with social 
distancing and PPE required, unless exempt.  Should you wish to arrange a site meeting with 
your Steward please contact the Customer Service Manager Team and they can arrange a 
convenient time and date for ta meeting to take place.  

The Stewards continue to attend your six monthly SLR meetings remotely. 

I am pleased to share that Neil Warman our Steward Support officer is currently covering 

the role of Highway Steward for Hastings (Area 2), following the departure of Amy Sinden 

who is pursuing a new career path.  You may see Neil out and about in Rother supporting 

the team in your area, carrying out inspections and investigating customer reports.  

Please feel free to speak to any of the Stewards you see in your Parishes, they will be happy 

to discuss any issues you may have or just say hi, you cant miss them in their hi-vis! 

 

 

Should you ever need to contact me directly you can do so by emailing 

isla.dacey1@eastsussexhighways.com 

 

mailto:isla.dacey1@eastsussexhighways.com

